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Executive Secretary Todd Smith’s Schedule
February
3 First FWB Church, Darlington
7 Bethany FWB Church, Timmonsville
9-11 FWB Promotional Personnel Meeting, Jacksonville, FL
13 Funeral – Reverend Todd Black’s Grandmother,
14 First FWB Church, Greer
14 Liberty FWB Church, Lancaster
16 Lake City Minister’s Breakfast
16 GO10 WALK Day Coordinator Meeting, Darlington
20 Central WAC District Annual Meeting, Conway
21 Liberty FWB Church, Orangeburg
24 SC FWB General Board Meeting – Evergreen FWBC
25-26 SC FWB State Meeting – Evergreen FWB Church
27 SC Conf. District WAC Meeting, Manning
28 Liberty FWB Church, Manning
March
6 Beaver Creek District WAC, First FWB Church, Inman
7 Turning Point FWB Church, Spartanburg
9 Florence/Darlington Minister’s Breakfast
10-12 Randall House Meeting with Affiliate Bookstores, TN
14 Freedom FWB Church, Ladson
14 Mill Branch FWB Church, Johnsonville
16 Lake City Minister’s Breakfast
16 Temple FWB Church, Darlington, Master’s Men
17 Evergreen FWB Church, Conway, SC - Revival Service
20 SC WAC State Meeting – Beulah FWB Church
21 Immanuel FWB Church, Santee
28 Special Service - TBA
April
4 Easter with Family
5-18 Two Week Trip to India to Visit C. Hanna
20 Lake City Area Minister's Breakfast
24 Beaver Creek Association Quarterly Meeting
25 Corinth FWB Church, Dunn, NC
30-May1 State Youth Competition – Whitney FWB Church

2010 SC FWB State MeetingSC WAC State Meeting - Saturday, March 20, 2010,
Beulah FWB Church, Pamplico - 9 AM

Central Association Meeting - Saturday, April 10, 2010 -
First FWB Church, Hamlet, NC - 9 AM

Beaver Creek Association Meeting - Saturday, April 24,
2010 - First FWB Church, Enoree - 9 AM

CTS/NYC State Competition, Whitney FWB Church,
Spartanburg, April 30-May 1, 2010 (Fri. 6:30 PM / Sat.
8:30 AM)

SC FWB Teen Camp - June 7-11, 2010, Camp Anchorage,
Wacamaw, NC - Cost $225 (a rebate of $50 per camper
will be given if their are 100 campers to attend) - $50 non-
refunable deposit due by May 25th - Guest Speaker -
Reverend Jonathan Blakenship

FWB National Convention - July 18-21, 2010, in Oklahoma
City, OK

SC FWB Junior Camp - August 2-6, 2010, at Camp Pee
Dee in Marion, SC - Cost $125 - $50 non-refundable
deposit due by July 20th - Speaker Vince Sharpe with Art
Alive Ministries

The 68th annual session of the South Carolina Free Will Baptist
State Association meeting took place on February 25-26, 2010,
at Evergreen Free Will Baptist Church in Conway.  The theme
of “Conforming to His Likeness” prevailed throughout the
meeting.  With a brief snow fall taking place outside and great
fellowship on the inside, the meeting convened at 9 AM on
Thursday with the congregational hymn “Lily of the Valley” led
by Reverend Bruce Kimbrel and ended on Friday with the
noon meal provided by the Evergreen Church and the Central
Association.  Reverend Sherwood Lee, pastor at Sand Hill
Free Will Baptist Church, began his 15th year serving as state
moderator.  Reverend Buddy Seay was presented a plaque of
appreciation for serving 14 years as assistant moderator.  The
state body accepted all reports that were given in the meeting
including the ones shared at the General Board meeting on
February 24, 2010.  It was approved to appoint the Nominating
Committee a year in advance to serve for the following year to
give the Nominating Committee time to evaluate the upcoming
slate and recommendations.  FWB Children’s Home Director
Todd Parrish and the Children’s Home board presented Mis-
sionary Jim Fairchild a check of $1,000.00 to be applied to the
Aiken Loan Fund.  The state association also approved the sale
of a small plot of the Children’s Home property located on the
other side of Atkinson Street in Turbeville.  It was recom-
mended and approved that the buyer pay $5,000 plus closing
cost for the plot that has remained unused by the Children’s
Home for many years.  Director Todd Parrish noted that the
funds from the sale of the property would be applied to the
special projects account which will help provide a new roof for
the boy’s dormitory.

Pictured
Left:

Moderator
Sherwood

Lee presents
a plaque of

appreciation
to Assistant
Moderator

Buddy Seay.

Mark Your Calendar

NAFWB Executive Secretary Keith Burden in his report
shared that any rooms for the National Convention not
canceled by June 1st will be charged without refund to an
individual’s credit card.  The Feasibility Committee voted
on by the state body in the 2009 meeting recommended
that both the Youth Ministries and CTS Youth Competition
boards be combined into one Youth Ministries Board.  The
Thursday morning devotion was brought by Reverend
Stephen Hyman.  Reverend Jeff Cockrell, pastor at Black
River FWB Church in Andrews, brought the Thursday
morning message from 1 Peter 2.  Evergreen FWB
Church served a lunch of ribeye steaks and baked pota-
toes.  After lunch, Reverend Kenneth Cash, the pastor at
First FWB Church in Una, shared a stirring devotion from
the book of Jonah.  After an afternoon of various reports,
the state meeting was dismissed until the Thursday
evening service.  During the Thursday evening service,
Executive Secretary Todd Smith presented Reverend
Mike Edwards a plaque for Horse Branch FWB Church
being the highest giving church in 2009.  Special music
was presented by the Evergreen Trio (Pam Tyler, Cynthia
Jones, Billy Jones).  Dr. Garnett Reid, Old Testament
professor at the Free Will Baptist Bible College in Nash-
ville, brought the message from the book of Exodus for
the evening service.  The business continued on Friday
morning with Reverend Mark Leonard, the pastor at Mt.
Elon FWB Church, leading everyone in a congregational
hymn.  Reverend Danny Stone, the pastor at Tabernacle
FWB Church in Coward, preached the morning devotion.
Reverend Thad Jacobs, the pastor at Happy Home FWB
Church in Andrews, concluded the state meeting with a
message from 1 Samuel 30.  Before going to lunch,
Moderator Sherwood Lee shared remarks from Psalm 17.
The meeting concluded with an authentic Hispanic lunch
being served by Evergreen FWB Church and their
Hispanic Mission.  A full and detailed report of the 2010
South Carolina Free Will Baptist State Association meet-
ing can be found in the minutes on our web site at
www.scfwb.com.  Next year’s meeting will be hosted by
the Eastern Conference and will be held February 24-25,
2011.

Turner Honored for Ministry of 55 Years

The Manning Times Extra reported that Reverend I.
Bennie Turner was honored for “55 years of saving souls.”
In November of last year, nearly 100 friends, colleagues,
and family members gathered at the Turbeville Free Will
Baptist Children’s Home to celebrate Turner’s 55 years of
ministry as well as his 75th birthday.  Reverend Turner has
served in many roles and positions of leadership in ministry,

and he is to be com-
mended for his faithful
service.

Pictured Left: Rev. & Mrs.
Bennie Turner, Jason,

Vincent, Patara, and Benji

Letter of Thanks from Rev.
David and Mrs. Mildred
Hutchinson - “We express
our thanks to all of the people
and churches who responded
to our need in such a marvel-
ous way. It has really helped
toward reaching our goals of
retirement. God’s people are
the best on the earth (esp.
Free Will Baptist).  We pray

the Lord’s continued blessings on each one of you.”
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2010 SC FWB State Meeting Memories

Pictured L to R:  Rev. Jake Creech,
Mr. A.C. Allen, and Dr. Don Hanna

Pictured L to R:  Bobby Timmons, Rev. Donnie Miles,
Rev. Marty Cox, Rev. Blake Coghill, and Joel Stone.

Pictured L to R:  Rev. Josh and Mrs.
Stephanie Horton and Mrs. Carolyn

and Rev. Eddie Riddick.

Pictured L to R: Rev. Allen Goodman
and Brother Carlisle Haithcock

Pictured Left:  Reverend Jeff Cockrell,
pastor at Black River FWB Church in

Andrews, brought the Thursday
morning message.

Pictured Right:  Reverend Stephen
Hyman, clerk of the Central Associa-
tion, brought the Thursday morning

devotion.

Pictured Left:  Dr. Garnett Reid, Old
Testament Professor at the Free Will
Baptist Bible College in Nashville,

TN, brought the Thursday evening
message.

Pictured Right:  Reverend Danny
Stone, pastor at Tabernacle FWB
Church in Coward, brought the

Friday morning devotion.

Pictured Above L to R:  David Stephens
and Rev. Timmy Larrimore

“But if we walk in the
light, as he is in the

light, we have fellow-
ship one with another,
and the blood of Jesus

Christ his Son
cleanseth us from all

sin.” - 1 John 1:7

“Operation Christmas Child” by Jane Yates

Moores Continue Serving in Brazil

Aycocks Continue Serving in Brazil

Jacobs Honored on Birthday
Calvary Free Will Baptist Church of Georgetown peti-
tioned their church to participate in “Operation Christmas
Child” to fill shoe boxes to be sent overseas at Christmas
time to help needy children.  For the first year participat-
ing in this project, 30 boxes seemed like a good goal to
reach.  However, when the first 30 boxes were filled, an
additional 10 boxes had to be purchased.  Then at the last,
an additional 18 boxes had to be purchased to hold all the
items donated.  In all, there were 58 boxes, almost double
the original goal, received in order to send for Operation

Christmas
Child.  We
commend the
Calvary
Church for a
job well done
in changing
the lives of
children
around the
world.

On Sunday, January 24,
2010, Happy Home Free
Will Baptist Church in
Andrews gave their pastor,
Reverend Thad Jacobs, a
surprise birthday fellowship
after the morning service.
After the Sunday school
hour, Executive Secretary
Todd Smith preached the

morning message during the worship service.  Afterwards,
the church asked Pastor Jacobs to go the fellowship hall.
Upon arriving in the fellowship hall, he was pleasantly
surprised to find that a church meal and celebration had been
organized in his honor.  Under the leadership of Pastor Thad
Jacobs, Happy Home FWB Church recently remodeled their
fellowship hall with a new floor, tables, and chairs.  They
continue to grow and reach out to their community and
continue to support missions world wide.

Approved as career
missionaries under FWB
International Missions in
December 1999, Andy
and Andrea Moore have
continued to serve faith-
fully in Brazil.  Their two
children, Levi and Lily,
were born during their
service with the Mission.

Recent policy decisions by the board and administrative staff
have caused the Moores to feel their ministry would be better
suited by heading in a different direction.  The board of FWB
International Missions accepted the resignation of Andy and
Andrea on March 1, 2010.  In appreciation of their time with
the Mission, the International Missions Board accepted their
resignation by saying, “The FWB International board deeply
regrets to receive the resignation of Andy and Andrea
Moore.  We are thankful to God for their ministry in Brazil.”
In a letter to the board, Andy said, “I am committed to the
gospel according to Free Will Baptist doctrine and my desire
to see the gospel preached throughout the world remains
unchanged.”  Andy and Andrea Moore will continue with
FWB International Missions through April 30, 2010.  Andy
and Andrea will then be coming under First FWB Church in
Inman, SC where Andrea grew up.  They will continue to
serve in Brazil as Free Will Baptist missionaries, and they will
continue to need your financial support and prayers.  Any
monies designated for them will be sent through First FWB
Church in Inman.  Feel free to continue sending your gifts for
the Moores through the SC FWB State Office, PO Box 9,
Turbeville, SC  29162.

David and Annette
Aycock were approved
as short-term missionar-
ies under FWB Interna-
tional Missions in
August 1996 and as
career missionaries in
December 1999.  Their
ministry continues in the
state of Minas Gerais.
Due to recent policy
decisions by the board
and administrative staff,
David and Annette

Aycock resigned with FWB International Missions on
March 1, 2010.  Their employment with International
Missions goes through May 31, 2010.  David and Annette
Aycock will continue to serve as Free Will Baptist mis-
sionaries in Brazil, but at this time, a decision has not been
made regarding their sending church.  In his letter of
resignation, David said, “We rejoice that six churches
have been planted, four young men have been ordained to
the ministry, three young men have been licensed, and
seven other young men have answered the call to minis-
try.  A seminary has been established to train leaders, and
there are prospects to plant other churches in the near
future.”  The Aycocks will continue to need your financial
support and prayers.  Feel free to continue sending your
gifts for the Aycocks through the SC FWB State Office,
PO Box 9, Turbeville, SC  29162.
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Damon Serving as Youth Director
Damon Duncan, a
member of Turning
Point FWB Church
in Spartanburg,
answered the call to
preach in August
2009.  He is cur-
rently serving as
deacon, youth
director, and choir
leader at Turning
Point Church.
Having been saved

for six years, he is currently attending the Beaver Creek
Bible Institute and supply preaching as needed.  His wife
Kara serves as one of the secretaries at Turning Point
Church.  He is available to fill in for ministers and can be
contacted at 864-415-5893, or you may contact his pastor
Reverend Todd Black at 864-814-4373.

Johnson Ordained at Liberty
Kevin Johnson was ordained into the Gospel ministry on
Sunday evening February 14, 2010, at Liberty Free Will
Baptist Church in Lancaster.  He previously served as an
Associate at New Grace Baptist Church in Hemby Bridge,
NC.  Kevin, his wife Kiescha, and their three children,
Kirsten, Hailey, and Samuel have been members at Liberty
Church for the past four years.  Kevin currently serves as
children’s church director and pre-teen Sunday school
teacher.  During his ordination service, special singing was
brought by the Liberty Church choir and Mrs. Bonnie Miller.
Reverend Buddy Seay preached the ordination message
from 2 Samuel 18, and the charge was given by Pastor
Timmy Larrimore from Ezekiel 3.  The prayer of dedication
was led by Reverend Wayne Snipes.  After the presentation
of the ordination certificate, the service was closed in
prayer by Reverend John Boykin.  Reverend Kevin Johnson
can be contacted at 704-776-2290.

Locklear Ordination Service

SC Conference Minutes Book CompiledBethel, Fort Mill Hosted True Life Conference Central Association Meets at Evergreen

Harris Encourages Care Givers

Eastern Conference Convenes at Hickory Hill

Dr. Robert and Mrs. Clara Picirilli spent many hours
transcribing the South Carolina Conference minutes from
1858-1930.  The minutes were printed in an 8.5 x 11
spiral bound soft cover book with CD included and are
available at the Free Will Baptist Christian Book and
Supply for $15.00 a copy.  Since the South Carolina
Conference existed before our South Carolina Free Will
Baptist State Association and before some of our other
conferences were formed, this book contains a rich
history on the South Carolina Conference but also of
churches in other conferences within our state.  Please

feel free to stop by or call
us at 843-657-2091 to buy
your copy today!

World Mission Offering
Sunday, April 25, 2010

Last year churches collected over $518,000.00 for the
World Mission Offering.  This year’s goal is

$600,000.00.  “Change the World” coin banks are
available at fwbgo.com

Mr. Butch Baggette, mem-
ber at Liberty FWB Church
in Manning, after buying the
book found history regarding

his granddad listed there.
Order your copy today to

find out what rich history you
might find!

Pictured Back Row L to R:  Executive Secretary Todd Smith, Rev.
Buddy Seay, Rev. Wayne Snipes, and Rev. Timmy Larrimore.  Pictured

Front:  Kirsten, Hailey, Kiescha, Samuel, and Rev. Kevin Johnson

On January 13, 2010, Timmy Locklear was ordained into
the Gospel ministry at Freedom Original Free Will Baptist
Church in Tabor City, NC.  Four members of the Central
Association ordaining council were present at the ordination
service.  Pastor Mike Lyles opened the service in prayer.
Rev. Steward Norris preached the ordination message from
2 Timothy 1 and 3.  Rev. Tony Miles delivered the charge
from 2 Timothy 4.  Rev. Paul Lambert presented Rev.
Locklear with a KJV Bible on behalf of the Central Asso-
ciation.  Rev. Tommy Bryson presented Rev. Locklear with
his credentials.  Rev. Timmy Locklear and his wife Deborah
have two children, Steven and Lauren.  To contact Rev.

Locklear, call
910-653-8790.

Pictured Left:
Central Association
Ordaining Council
and Reverend
Timmy and Mrs.
Deborah Locklear
and family.

The Central Association
met on Saturday, January
9, 2010, at Evergreen
Free Will Baptist Church
in Conway.  Moderator
Buddy Seay welcomed
everyone to the meeting.
Reverend Billy Baker, the
pastor at Free Welcome

Free Will Baptist Church in Conway, shared a devotion from
Psalm 31.  Host pastor Reverend Rickey Evans welcomed
everyone to Evergreen Free Will Baptist Church.  Reports
were shared by various missionaries and visitors.  The
Central Association voted to send the Socastee Free Will
Baptist Church $1,000.00 to help with the replacement of
their parsonage from where it burned down in December
2009.  Moderator Reverend Buddy Seay has accepted the
pastorate at Beaverdam Free Will Baptist Church in
Chadborn, NC, and Reverend Tommy Bryson was accepted
as the new moderator for the Central Association.  Rever-
end Larry Bell (pictured above) shared a message from
Psalm 61.  After the meeting, everyone enjoyed a wonderful
lunch prepared by the people of Evergreen Church.  The
next Central Association meeting will be on April 10, 2010 at
First FWB Church in Hamlet, NC.

The Eastern Conference
met on Saturday, January
23, 2010, at Hickory Hill
Free Will Baptist Church
in Gresham.  Moderator
Reverend Danny Stone,
pastor at Tabernacle
Free Will Baptist Church
in Coward, welcomed
everyone to the meeting.
Reverend Bennie Turner
shared a devotion from

various passages of Scripture entitled “This One Thing.”
After the Finance Committee Report, roll call of ministers
and churches, the Ordaining Council report, and various
other reports, special music was provided by Vanessa
Powell.  Reverend LaWayne Poston, the new supply
minister for the Olanta Free Will Baptist Church in Olanta,
preached the morning message.  The wonderful people of
Hickory Hill Free Will Baptist Church provided a great meal
for everyone in attendance.  The next Eastern Conference
meeting will take place on Saturday, May 22, 2010, at New
Vision Free Will Baptist Church in Hemingway, SC.

The True Life Conference met on Saturday, January 16,
2010 at Bethel Free Will Baptist Church in Fort Mill.
Moderator Reverend John Cody, the pastor at Mt. Carmel
Free Will Baptist Church, welcomed everyone to the
meeting.  Prayer request and altar prayer were led by
Reverend John Pressley.  A devotion from Psalm 150 was
shared by Reverend Donald Jacobs, pastor at Bethel Free
Will Baptist Church in Fort Mill.  The morning message
was brought by Reverend Charles Watkins from Ezekiel
34.  The Bethel Free Will Baptist Church provided a
wonderful meal for everyone in attendance after the
conference meeting.  The True Life Conference theme for
2010 is “There are souls to win in 2010.”  The next True
Life Conference will take place on Saturday, May 15,
2010, at Mt. Carmel Free Will Baptist Church in York.

The 192nd South Caro-
lina Conference met for
its annual meeting on
Thursday and Friday,
January 21-22, 2010, at
Liberty FWB Church in
Manning.  On Thursday
evening, January 21,
2010, the meeting was
called to order by

Moderator Rev. Theron Scott.  Rev. Donnie Miles opened
the meeting in prayer.  Special music was provided by
Jamie and Vonnie Ridgeway from Liberty FWB Church.
Throughout the conference on Thursday and Friday, Roy
Harris (pictured above), author of the book Caring for the
Care Giver, shared messages relating to caring for those
who have been diagnosed with a terminal illness and
provided encouragement for care givers.  On Friday, the
meeting was called to order and opened with a congrega-
tional hymn.  Reverend Reedy Saverance provided special
music.  Moderator Rev. Theron Scott shared the
moderator’s message entitled “Submitting to God’s Will.”
During the business session, state and national reports
were shared.  After the recess, special music was pro-
vided by Rev. Mark and Mrs. Myra Leonard.  After the
worship service, the SC Conference voted to send $500 to
Dr. Robert and Mrs. Clara Picirilli for helping to compile
the SC Conference minutes book, and they also voted to
send $500 to FWB International Missions for the financial
crisis.  During the afternoon session, Reverend Bruce
Kimbrel provided special music.  After Roy Harris’s last
session, the meeting was closed in prayer.  The next SC
Conference meeting will take place on April 9, 2010, at
First FWB Church in Charleston.
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Truth and Peace 2010
by Pam Buck

Camille Driggers was
mistakenly omitted from
the list of South Carolina
youth who were chosen to
participate in 2010 Truth
and Peace Student
Leadership Conference.
Along with the other
participants in Truth and
Peace, she will put into
practice the leadership
skills learned in their
training by serving as
interns at the National

Convention in Oklahoma City this summer.  Camille is the
daughter of Mark and Kim Driggers and attends Horse
Branch Free Will Baptist Church in Turbeville.  Anyone
wishing to make donations to her account may do so by
sending their gift to the SCFWB State Office, PO Box 9,
Turbeville, SC 29162.  Congratulations Camille – we’re
proud of you!

Rains FWB Church Hosted Central WAC Liberty Manning Hosted SC Conference WAC

First, Inman Hosted Beaver Creek WAC

WNAC...a Girl’s Best Friend

Nothing says “I love you” like a diamond.  That’s why
Women Nationally Active for Christ is asking churches to
give a special “Diamond $75 Offering” this Mother’s Day in
celebration of 75 years of the WNAC.  For 75 years now,
WNAC has been a best friend to missionaries, pastors, Bible
college students, ministry workers and countless girls and
women everywhere who desire to know Christ and make
Him known throughout the world.  Feel free to send your
diamond offering through the SC FWB State Office at PO
Box 9, Turbeville, SC, or you may send your gift directly to
WNAC, PO Box 5002, Antioch, TN  37011.

Combined Youth Bowling Night
Lebanon Free Will
Baptist Church in
Effingham rented the
Southgate Bowling Alley
in Florence for Friday
evening, February 19,
2010.  Other churches,
including Bethany FWB
Church, Horse Branch

FWB Church, Pamplico FWB Church, First FWB Church
of Darlington, Grace FWB Church, Elim Baptist, and
Evergreen Baptist, joined together along with Lebanon to
have a combined youth Christian bowling night.  There
were over 200 youth and adults in attendance.  A devotion
was shared by Youth Pastor Chris Edwards.  Another
youth bowl night is scheduled for Friday, April 16, 2010.  If
interested, please contact Chris Edwards at 843-598-4410.

Volunteer Walkers Still Needed
FWB International Missions is promoting a youth event to
retrace the steps of Laura Belle Barnard in her journey to the
mission field.  The event will be going through SC April 8-15,
2010.  Volunteer walkers are still needed, especially for the first
two days of the event, April 8th and 9th.  To sign up, please visit
www.go10walk.com.   Also, the GO10 South Carolina team needs
the use of an RV for the days the trip will be going through South
Carolina.   For more information on the event or if you have an
available RV, please contact Reverend Bruce Kimbrel at 843-307-
4016, or feel free to contact Day Coordinators Pam Buck
(pbuck81@bellsouth.net) or Reverend Jonathan Postlewaite
(ymin427@yahoo.com).

The Central Association Women Active for Christ annual
meeting was held at Rains Free Will Baptist Church in
Rains, SC.  The theme for the meeting was “Only Imag-
ine” with a theme verse of Isaiah 43:1.  The thought for
the day was “Only imagine what an army of women could
do for God.”  After Caroline Inman, Central Women
Active for Christ Coordinator, welcomed everyone, Rains
Free Will Baptist Church pastor Reverend Richard
Huggins shared the devotion.  Special music was provided
by Joy Edwards.  Several ladies shared a skit entitled
“Victims or Victors,” which encouraged all the ladies to
excercise their talents for the Lord.  Missionary Mandy
Morgan shared the morning message from Isaiah 43.  The
conference voted to give her a love offering of $230.00.
Rains FWB Church provided a wonderful meal for
everyone in attendance after the meeting.

Pictured Left:
The Central
Association
District Women
Active for Christ
Officers.

The South Carolina Conference District Women Active for
Christ held their annual meeting on Saturday, February 27,
2010, at Liberty Free Will Baptist Church in Manning.  The
theme Scripture was Isaiah 62:1-3.  South Carolina District
Women Active for Christ Coordinator Mirenda Parrish
welcomed everyone to the meeting, and summer ETEAM
members led in special singing.  Valerie Richburg gave the
host church welcome.  After committees were appointed
and the roll was called, Mrs. Pam Hackett opened the
service in prayer.  Special music was provided by Mrs.
Wanda Carlson.  Each individual summer ETEAM member
shared about their upcoming mission trip and why they felt
impressed to get involved in the ETEAM ministry.  It was
voted on and passed to give each ETEAM member $100
from the South Carolina Conference District Women Active

for Christ.  Liberty
Free Will Baptist
Church provided a
meal for everyone
in the fellowship
hall following the
meeting.

The Beaver Creek District
Women Active for Christ
met on Saturday, March 6,
2010, at First Free Will
Baptist Church in Inman.
The theme for the meeting
was “Bride of Christ.”
The theme verse was
Revelation 21:2.  The
thought for the day was
“Meeting our Groom.”

There were twelve churches represented with 146 in
attendance.  The Beaver Creek District WAC voted on a
resolution to encourage ladies to check their hotel rooms
while traveling to see if it contained a Gideon Bible and if
not to request one.  First, Inman was presented with the
top giving Foreign Missions plaque.  Whitney FWB Church
was presented with the top giving Home Missions plaque,
and First FWB Church in Simpsonville was presented with
the State Project plaque.  Various auxiliary groups brought
gifts for the Gwen Hendrix Hispanic Institute.  During the
meeting, Mrs. Aylene Lucas (pictured above) spoke about
her mission work in the Ivory Coast.  She used visuals
from various items that she brought back from the Ivory
Coast to encourage everyone to be involved in world
missions.  After the meeting, First FWB Church provided a
wonderful meal for everyone in the fellowship hall.

Bible College Upcoming Events

Free Will Baptist Bible College Welcome Days
November 19-21, 2009
April 1-3, 2010

Free Will Baptist Bible College Senior Days
November 5-7, 2009
January 21-23, 2010
February 11-13, 2010
www.fwbbc.edu

Southeastern FWB Bible College, Wendell, NC
Camp Meeting - April 12-14, 2010
Get Acquainted Days - November 5-7, 2009
March 25-27, 2010
www.sfwbc.edu

Gateway Christian
College, Virginia Beach
   GCC Golf Tournament -

March 30, 2010
www.gatewaychristiancollege.com
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www.go10walk.com.   Also, the GO10 South Carolina team needs
the use of an RV for the days the trip will be going through South
Carolina.   For more information on the event or if you have an
available RV, please contact Reverend Bruce Kimbrel at 843-307-
4016, or feel free to contact Day Coordinators Pam Buck
(pbuck81@bellsouth.net) or Reverend Jonathan Postlewaite
(ymin427@yahoo.com).

The Central Association Women Active for Christ annual
meeting was held at Rains Free Will Baptist Church in
Rains, SC.  The theme for the meeting was “Only Imag-
ine” with a theme verse of Isaiah 43:1.  The thought for
the day was “Only imagine what an army of women could
do for God.”  After Caroline Inman, Central Women
Active for Christ Coordinator, welcomed everyone, Rains
Free Will Baptist Church pastor Reverend Richard
Huggins shared the devotion.  Special music was provided
by Joy Edwards.  Several ladies shared a skit entitled
“Victims or Victors,” which encouraged all the ladies to
excercise their talents for the Lord.  Missionary Mandy
Morgan shared the morning message from Isaiah 43.  The
conference voted to give her a love offering of $230.00.
Rains FWB Church provided a wonderful meal for
everyone in attendance after the meeting.

Pictured Left:
The Central
Association
District Women
Active for Christ
Officers.

The South Carolina Conference District Women Active for
Christ held their annual meeting on Saturday, February 27,
2010, at Liberty Free Will Baptist Church in Manning.  The
theme Scripture was Isaiah 62:1-3.  South Carolina District
Women Active for Christ Coordinator Mirenda Parrish
welcomed everyone to the meeting, and summer ETEAM
members led in special singing.  Valerie Richburg gave the
host church welcome.  After committees were appointed
and the roll was called, Mrs. Pam Hackett opened the
service in prayer.  Special music was provided by Mrs.
Wanda Carlson.  Each individual summer ETEAM member
shared about their upcoming mission trip and why they felt
impressed to get involved in the ETEAM ministry.  It was
voted on and passed to give each ETEAM member $100
from the South Carolina Conference District Women Active

for Christ.  Liberty
Free Will Baptist
Church provided a
meal for everyone
in the fellowship
hall following the
meeting.

The Beaver Creek District
Women Active for Christ
met on Saturday, March 6,
2010, at First Free Will
Baptist Church in Inman.
The theme for the meeting
was “Bride of Christ.”
The theme verse was
Revelation 21:2.  The
thought for the day was
“Meeting our Groom.”

There were twelve churches represented with 146 in
attendance.  The Beaver Creek District WAC voted on a
resolution to encourage ladies to check their hotel rooms
while traveling to see if it contained a Gideon Bible and if
not to request one.  First, Inman was presented with the
top giving Foreign Missions plaque.  Whitney FWB Church
was presented with the top giving Home Missions plaque,
and First FWB Church in Simpsonville was presented with
the State Project plaque.  Various auxiliary groups brought
gifts for the Gwen Hendrix Hispanic Institute.  During the
meeting, Mrs. Aylene Lucas (pictured above) spoke about
her mission work in the Ivory Coast.  She used visuals
from various items that she brought back from the Ivory
Coast to encourage everyone to be involved in world
missions.  After the meeting, First FWB Church provided a
wonderful meal for everyone in the fellowship hall.

Bible College Upcoming Events

Free Will Baptist Bible College Welcome Days
November 19-21, 2009
April 1-3, 2010

Free Will Baptist Bible College Senior Days
November 5-7, 2009
January 21-23, 2010
February 11-13, 2010
www.fwbbc.edu

Southeastern FWB Bible College, Wendell, NC
Camp Meeting - April 12-14, 2010
Get Acquainted Days - November 5-7, 2009
March 25-27, 2010
www.sfwbc.edu

Gateway Christian
College, Virginia Beach
   GCC Golf Tournament -

March 30, 2010
www.gatewaychristiancollege.com
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Damon Serving as Youth Director
Damon Duncan, a
member of Turning
Point FWB Church
in Spartanburg,
answered the call to
preach in August
2009.  He is cur-
rently serving as
deacon, youth
director, and choir
leader at Turning
Point Church.
Having been saved

for six years, he is currently attending the Beaver Creek
Bible Institute and supply preaching as needed.  His wife
Kara serves as one of the secretaries at Turning Point
Church.  He is available to fill in for ministers and can be
contacted at 864-415-5893, or you may contact his pastor
Reverend Todd Black at 864-814-4373.

Johnson Ordained at Liberty
Kevin Johnson was ordained into the Gospel ministry on
Sunday evening February 14, 2010, at Liberty Free Will
Baptist Church in Lancaster.  He previously served as an
Associate at New Grace Baptist Church in Hemby Bridge,
NC.  Kevin, his wife Kiescha, and their three children,
Kirsten, Hailey, and Samuel have been members at Liberty
Church for the past four years.  Kevin currently serves as
children’s church director and pre-teen Sunday school
teacher.  During his ordination service, special singing was
brought by the Liberty Church choir and Mrs. Bonnie Miller.
Reverend Buddy Seay preached the ordination message
from 2 Samuel 18, and the charge was given by Pastor
Timmy Larrimore from Ezekiel 3.  The prayer of dedication
was led by Reverend Wayne Snipes.  After the presentation
of the ordination certificate, the service was closed in
prayer by Reverend John Boykin.  Reverend Kevin Johnson
can be contacted at 704-776-2290.

Locklear Ordination Service

SC Conference Minutes Book CompiledBethel, Fort Mill Hosted True Life Conference Central Association Meets at Evergreen

Harris Encourages Care Givers

Eastern Conference Convenes at Hickory Hill

Dr. Robert and Mrs. Clara Picirilli spent many hours
transcribing the South Carolina Conference minutes from
1858-1930.  The minutes were printed in an 8.5 x 11
spiral bound soft cover book with CD included and are
available at the Free Will Baptist Christian Book and
Supply for $15.00 a copy.  Since the South Carolina
Conference existed before our South Carolina Free Will
Baptist State Association and before some of our other
conferences were formed, this book contains a rich
history on the South Carolina Conference but also of
churches in other conferences within our state.  Please

feel free to stop by or call
us at 843-657-2091 to buy
your copy today!

World Mission Offering
Sunday, April 25, 2010

Last year churches collected over $518,000.00 for the
World Mission Offering.  This year’s goal is

$600,000.00.  “Change the World” coin banks are
available at fwbgo.com

Mr. Butch Baggette, mem-
ber at Liberty FWB Church
in Manning, after buying the
book found history regarding

his granddad listed there.
Order your copy today to

find out what rich history you
might find!

Pictured Back Row L to R:  Executive Secretary Todd Smith, Rev.
Buddy Seay, Rev. Wayne Snipes, and Rev. Timmy Larrimore.  Pictured

Front:  Kirsten, Hailey, Kiescha, Samuel, and Rev. Kevin Johnson

On January 13, 2010, Timmy Locklear was ordained into
the Gospel ministry at Freedom Original Free Will Baptist
Church in Tabor City, NC.  Four members of the Central
Association ordaining council were present at the ordination
service.  Pastor Mike Lyles opened the service in prayer.
Rev. Steward Norris preached the ordination message from
2 Timothy 1 and 3.  Rev. Tony Miles delivered the charge
from 2 Timothy 4.  Rev. Paul Lambert presented Rev.
Locklear with a KJV Bible on behalf of the Central Asso-
ciation.  Rev. Tommy Bryson presented Rev. Locklear with
his credentials.  Rev. Timmy Locklear and his wife Deborah
have two children, Steven and Lauren.  To contact Rev.

Locklear, call
910-653-8790.

Pictured Left:
Central Association
Ordaining Council
and Reverend
Timmy and Mrs.
Deborah Locklear
and family.

The Central Association
met on Saturday, January
9, 2010, at Evergreen
Free Will Baptist Church
in Conway.  Moderator
Buddy Seay welcomed
everyone to the meeting.
Reverend Billy Baker, the
pastor at Free Welcome

Free Will Baptist Church in Conway, shared a devotion from
Psalm 31.  Host pastor Reverend Rickey Evans welcomed
everyone to Evergreen Free Will Baptist Church.  Reports
were shared by various missionaries and visitors.  The
Central Association voted to send the Socastee Free Will
Baptist Church $1,000.00 to help with the replacement of
their parsonage from where it burned down in December
2009.  Moderator Reverend Buddy Seay has accepted the
pastorate at Beaverdam Free Will Baptist Church in
Chadborn, NC, and Reverend Tommy Bryson was accepted
as the new moderator for the Central Association.  Rever-
end Larry Bell (pictured above) shared a message from
Psalm 61.  After the meeting, everyone enjoyed a wonderful
lunch prepared by the people of Evergreen Church.  The
next Central Association meeting will be on April 10, 2010 at
First FWB Church in Hamlet, NC.

The Eastern Conference
met on Saturday, January
23, 2010, at Hickory Hill
Free Will Baptist Church
in Gresham.  Moderator
Reverend Danny Stone,
pastor at Tabernacle
Free Will Baptist Church
in Coward, welcomed
everyone to the meeting.
Reverend Bennie Turner
shared a devotion from

various passages of Scripture entitled “This One Thing.”
After the Finance Committee Report, roll call of ministers
and churches, the Ordaining Council report, and various
other reports, special music was provided by Vanessa
Powell.  Reverend LaWayne Poston, the new supply
minister for the Olanta Free Will Baptist Church in Olanta,
preached the morning message.  The wonderful people of
Hickory Hill Free Will Baptist Church provided a great meal
for everyone in attendance.  The next Eastern Conference
meeting will take place on Saturday, May 22, 2010, at New
Vision Free Will Baptist Church in Hemingway, SC.

The True Life Conference met on Saturday, January 16,
2010 at Bethel Free Will Baptist Church in Fort Mill.
Moderator Reverend John Cody, the pastor at Mt. Carmel
Free Will Baptist Church, welcomed everyone to the
meeting.  Prayer request and altar prayer were led by
Reverend John Pressley.  A devotion from Psalm 150 was
shared by Reverend Donald Jacobs, pastor at Bethel Free
Will Baptist Church in Fort Mill.  The morning message
was brought by Reverend Charles Watkins from Ezekiel
34.  The Bethel Free Will Baptist Church provided a
wonderful meal for everyone in attendance after the
conference meeting.  The True Life Conference theme for
2010 is “There are souls to win in 2010.”  The next True
Life Conference will take place on Saturday, May 15,
2010, at Mt. Carmel Free Will Baptist Church in York.

The 192nd South Caro-
lina Conference met for
its annual meeting on
Thursday and Friday,
January 21-22, 2010, at
Liberty FWB Church in
Manning.  On Thursday
evening, January 21,
2010, the meeting was
called to order by

Moderator Rev. Theron Scott.  Rev. Donnie Miles opened
the meeting in prayer.  Special music was provided by
Jamie and Vonnie Ridgeway from Liberty FWB Church.
Throughout the conference on Thursday and Friday, Roy
Harris (pictured above), author of the book Caring for the
Care Giver, shared messages relating to caring for those
who have been diagnosed with a terminal illness and
provided encouragement for care givers.  On Friday, the
meeting was called to order and opened with a congrega-
tional hymn.  Reverend Reedy Saverance provided special
music.  Moderator Rev. Theron Scott shared the
moderator’s message entitled “Submitting to God’s Will.”
During the business session, state and national reports
were shared.  After the recess, special music was pro-
vided by Rev. Mark and Mrs. Myra Leonard.  After the
worship service, the SC Conference voted to send $500 to
Dr. Robert and Mrs. Clara Picirilli for helping to compile
the SC Conference minutes book, and they also voted to
send $500 to FWB International Missions for the financial
crisis.  During the afternoon session, Reverend Bruce
Kimbrel provided special music.  After Roy Harris’s last
session, the meeting was closed in prayer.  The next SC
Conference meeting will take place on April 9, 2010, at
First FWB Church in Charleston.
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2010 SC FWB State Meeting Memories

Pictured L to R:  Rev. Jake Creech,
Mr. A.C. Allen, and Dr. Don Hanna

Pictured L to R:  Bobby Timmons, Rev. Donnie Miles,
Rev. Marty Cox, Rev. Blake Coghill, and Joel Stone.

Pictured L to R:  Rev. Josh and Mrs.
Stephanie Horton and Mrs. Carolyn

and Rev. Eddie Riddick.

Pictured L to R: Rev. Allen Goodman
and Brother Carlisle Haithcock

Pictured Left:  Reverend Jeff Cockrell,
pastor at Black River FWB Church in

Andrews, brought the Thursday
morning message.

Pictured Right:  Reverend Stephen
Hyman, clerk of the Central Associa-
tion, brought the Thursday morning

devotion.

Pictured Left:  Dr. Garnett Reid, Old
Testament Professor at the Free Will
Baptist Bible College in Nashville,

TN, brought the Thursday evening
message.

Pictured Right:  Reverend Danny
Stone, pastor at Tabernacle FWB
Church in Coward, brought the

Friday morning devotion.

Pictured Above L to R:  David Stephens
and Rev. Timmy Larrimore

“But if we walk in the
light, as he is in the

light, we have fellow-
ship one with another,
and the blood of Jesus

Christ his Son
cleanseth us from all

sin.” - 1 John 1:7

“Operation Christmas Child” by Jane Yates

Moores Continue Serving in Brazil

Aycocks Continue Serving in Brazil

Jacobs Honored on Birthday
Calvary Free Will Baptist Church of Georgetown peti-
tioned their church to participate in “Operation Christmas
Child” to fill shoe boxes to be sent overseas at Christmas
time to help needy children.  For the first year participat-
ing in this project, 30 boxes seemed like a good goal to
reach.  However, when the first 30 boxes were filled, an
additional 10 boxes had to be purchased.  Then at the last,
an additional 18 boxes had to be purchased to hold all the
items donated.  In all, there were 58 boxes, almost double
the original goal, received in order to send for Operation

Christmas
Child.  We
commend the
Calvary
Church for a
job well done
in changing
the lives of
children
around the
world.

On Sunday, January 24,
2010, Happy Home Free
Will Baptist Church in
Andrews gave their pastor,
Reverend Thad Jacobs, a
surprise birthday fellowship
after the morning service.
After the Sunday school
hour, Executive Secretary
Todd Smith preached the

morning message during the worship service.  Afterwards,
the church asked Pastor Jacobs to go the fellowship hall.
Upon arriving in the fellowship hall, he was pleasantly
surprised to find that a church meal and celebration had been
organized in his honor.  Under the leadership of Pastor Thad
Jacobs, Happy Home FWB Church recently remodeled their
fellowship hall with a new floor, tables, and chairs.  They
continue to grow and reach out to their community and
continue to support missions world wide.

Approved as career
missionaries under FWB
International Missions in
December 1999, Andy
and Andrea Moore have
continued to serve faith-
fully in Brazil.  Their two
children, Levi and Lily,
were born during their
service with the Mission.

Recent policy decisions by the board and administrative staff
have caused the Moores to feel their ministry would be better
suited by heading in a different direction.  The board of FWB
International Missions accepted the resignation of Andy and
Andrea on March 1, 2010.  In appreciation of their time with
the Mission, the International Missions Board accepted their
resignation by saying, “The FWB International board deeply
regrets to receive the resignation of Andy and Andrea
Moore.  We are thankful to God for their ministry in Brazil.”
In a letter to the board, Andy said, “I am committed to the
gospel according to Free Will Baptist doctrine and my desire
to see the gospel preached throughout the world remains
unchanged.”  Andy and Andrea Moore will continue with
FWB International Missions through April 30, 2010.  Andy
and Andrea will then be coming under First FWB Church in
Inman, SC where Andrea grew up.  They will continue to
serve in Brazil as Free Will Baptist missionaries, and they will
continue to need your financial support and prayers.  Any
monies designated for them will be sent through First FWB
Church in Inman.  Feel free to continue sending your gifts for
the Moores through the SC FWB State Office, PO Box 9,
Turbeville, SC  29162.

David and Annette
Aycock were approved
as short-term missionar-
ies under FWB Interna-
tional Missions in
August 1996 and as
career missionaries in
December 1999.  Their
ministry continues in the
state of Minas Gerais.
Due to recent policy
decisions by the board
and administrative staff,
David and Annette

Aycock resigned with FWB International Missions on
March 1, 2010.  Their employment with International
Missions goes through May 31, 2010.  David and Annette
Aycock will continue to serve as Free Will Baptist mis-
sionaries in Brazil, but at this time, a decision has not been
made regarding their sending church.  In his letter of
resignation, David said, “We rejoice that six churches
have been planted, four young men have been ordained to
the ministry, three young men have been licensed, and
seven other young men have answered the call to minis-
try.  A seminary has been established to train leaders, and
there are prospects to plant other churches in the near
future.”  The Aycocks will continue to need your financial
support and prayers.  Feel free to continue sending your
gifts for the Aycocks through the SC FWB State Office,
PO Box 9, Turbeville, SC  29162.
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Executive Secretary Todd Smith’s Schedule
February
3 First FWB Church, Darlington
7 Bethany FWB Church, Timmonsville
9-11 FWB Promotional Personnel Meeting, Jacksonville, FL
13 Funeral – Reverend Todd Black’s Grandmother,
14 First FWB Church, Greer
14 Liberty FWB Church, Lancaster
16 Lake City Minister’s Breakfast
16 GO10 WALK Day Coordinator Meeting, Darlington
20 Central WAC District Annual Meeting, Conway
21 Liberty FWB Church, Orangeburg
24 SC FWB General Board Meeting – Evergreen FWBC
25-26 SC FWB State Meeting – Evergreen FWB Church
27 SC Conf. District WAC Meeting, Manning
28 Liberty FWB Church, Manning
March
6 Beaver Creek District WAC, First FWB Church, Inman
7 Turning Point FWB Church, Spartanburg
9 Florence/Darlington Minister’s Breakfast
10-12 Randall House Meeting with Affiliate Bookstores, TN
14 Freedom FWB Church, Ladson
14 Mill Branch FWB Church, Johnsonville
16 Lake City Minister’s Breakfast
16 Temple FWB Church, Darlington, Master’s Men
17 Evergreen FWB Church, Conway, SC - Revival Service
20 SC WAC State Meeting – Beulah FWB Church
21 Immanuel FWB Church, Santee
28 Special Service - TBA
April
4 Easter with Family
5-18 Two Week Trip to India to Visit C. Hanna
20 Lake City Area Minister's Breakfast
24 Beaver Creek Association Quarterly Meeting
25 Corinth FWB Church, Dunn, NC
30-May1 State Youth Competition – Whitney FWB Church

2010 SC FWB State MeetingSC WAC State Meeting - Saturday, March 20, 2010,
Beulah FWB Church, Pamplico - 9 AM

Central Association Meeting - Saturday, April 10, 2010 -
First FWB Church, Hamlet, NC - 9 AM

Beaver Creek Association Meeting - Saturday, April 24,
2010 - First FWB Church, Enoree - 9 AM

CTS/NYC State Competition, Whitney FWB Church,
Spartanburg, April 30-May 1, 2010 (Fri. 6:30 PM / Sat.
8:30 AM)

SC FWB Teen Camp - June 7-11, 2010, Camp Anchorage,
Wacamaw, NC - Cost $225 (a rebate of $50 per camper
will be given if their are 100 campers to attend) - $50 non-
refunable deposit due by May 25th - Guest Speaker -
Reverend Jonathan Blakenship

FWB National Convention - July 18-21, 2010, in Oklahoma
City, OK

SC FWB Junior Camp - August 2-6, 2010, at Camp Pee
Dee in Marion, SC - Cost $125 - $50 non-refundable
deposit due by July 20th - Speaker Vince Sharpe with Art
Alive Ministries

The 68th annual session of the South Carolina Free Will Baptist
State Association meeting took place on February 25-26, 2010,
at Evergreen Free Will Baptist Church in Conway.  The theme
of “Conforming to His Likeness” prevailed throughout the
meeting.  With a brief snow fall taking place outside and great
fellowship on the inside, the meeting convened at 9 AM on
Thursday with the congregational hymn “Lily of the Valley” led
by Reverend Bruce Kimbrel and ended on Friday with the
noon meal provided by the Evergreen Church and the Central
Association.  Reverend Sherwood Lee, pastor at Sand Hill
Free Will Baptist Church, began his 15th year serving as state
moderator.  Reverend Buddy Seay was presented a plaque of
appreciation for serving 14 years as assistant moderator.  The
state body accepted all reports that were given in the meeting
including the ones shared at the General Board meeting on
February 24, 2010.  It was approved to appoint the Nominating
Committee a year in advance to serve for the following year to
give the Nominating Committee time to evaluate the upcoming
slate and recommendations.  FWB Children’s Home Director
Todd Parrish and the Children’s Home board presented Mis-
sionary Jim Fairchild a check of $1,000.00 to be applied to the
Aiken Loan Fund.  The state association also approved the sale
of a small plot of the Children’s Home property located on the
other side of Atkinson Street in Turbeville.  It was recom-
mended and approved that the buyer pay $5,000 plus closing
cost for the plot that has remained unused by the Children’s
Home for many years.  Director Todd Parrish noted that the
funds from the sale of the property would be applied to the
special projects account which will help provide a new roof for
the boy’s dormitory.

Pictured
Left:

Moderator
Sherwood

Lee presents
a plaque of

appreciation
to Assistant
Moderator

Buddy Seay.

Mark Your Calendar

NAFWB Executive Secretary Keith Burden in his report
shared that any rooms for the National Convention not
canceled by June 1st will be charged without refund to an
individual’s credit card.  The Feasibility Committee voted
on by the state body in the 2009 meeting recommended
that both the Youth Ministries and CTS Youth Competition
boards be combined into one Youth Ministries Board.  The
Thursday morning devotion was brought by Reverend
Stephen Hyman.  Reverend Jeff Cockrell, pastor at Black
River FWB Church in Andrews, brought the Thursday
morning message from 1 Peter 2.  Evergreen FWB
Church served a lunch of ribeye steaks and baked pota-
toes.  After lunch, Reverend Kenneth Cash, the pastor at
First FWB Church in Una, shared a stirring devotion from
the book of Jonah.  After an afternoon of various reports,
the state meeting was dismissed until the Thursday
evening service.  During the Thursday evening service,
Executive Secretary Todd Smith presented Reverend
Mike Edwards a plaque for Horse Branch FWB Church
being the highest giving church in 2009.  Special music
was presented by the Evergreen Trio (Pam Tyler, Cynthia
Jones, Billy Jones).  Dr. Garnett Reid, Old Testament
professor at the Free Will Baptist Bible College in Nash-
ville, brought the message from the book of Exodus for
the evening service.  The business continued on Friday
morning with Reverend Mark Leonard, the pastor at Mt.
Elon FWB Church, leading everyone in a congregational
hymn.  Reverend Danny Stone, the pastor at Tabernacle
FWB Church in Coward, preached the morning devotion.
Reverend Thad Jacobs, the pastor at Happy Home FWB
Church in Andrews, concluded the state meeting with a
message from 1 Samuel 30.  Before going to lunch,
Moderator Sherwood Lee shared remarks from Psalm 17.
The meeting concluded with an authentic Hispanic lunch
being served by Evergreen FWB Church and their
Hispanic Mission.  A full and detailed report of the 2010
South Carolina Free Will Baptist State Association meet-
ing can be found in the minutes on our web site at
www.scfwb.com.  Next year’s meeting will be hosted by
the Eastern Conference and will be held February 24-25,
2011.

Turner Honored for Ministry of 55 Years

The Manning Times Extra reported that Reverend I.
Bennie Turner was honored for “55 years of saving souls.”
In November of last year, nearly 100 friends, colleagues,
and family members gathered at the Turbeville Free Will
Baptist Children’s Home to celebrate Turner’s 55 years of
ministry as well as his 75th birthday.  Reverend Turner has
served in many roles and positions of leadership in ministry,

and he is to be com-
mended for his faithful
service.

Pictured Left: Rev. & Mrs.
Bennie Turner, Jason,

Vincent, Patara, and Benji

Letter of Thanks from Rev.
David and Mrs. Mildred
Hutchinson - “We express
our thanks to all of the people
and churches who responded
to our need in such a marvel-
ous way. It has really helped
toward reaching our goals of
retirement. God’s people are
the best on the earth (esp.
Free Will Baptist).  We pray

the Lord’s continued blessings on each one of you.”
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